
 
  

 
Well & Irrigation Update 09-20-2021 
  
Below is a summary of the planned checkout and startup for Well 4 in Dayton.   
 
Monday September 20th  

• Contractor will be on site to check out the well, and work with the telemetry 
operation of the well.   Once complete the well will be flushed and bacteria 
samples will be submitted to the Lab for analysis. 

• Chemical feed installer will be on site to do an operations feed check. Once this 
is complete, the chemicals will be delivered to the site. 

• The remainder of the week will be left open so we can ensure we have passing 
bacteria tests and allow for the chemical deliveries. 

 
Tuesday September 28th 

• Well startup planned for 9 a.m.  Last minute tuning and adjustments will be 
finalized.  

• Manufacturer will be on site, completing their checkout while we get the well 
started.  Once we have the well running and Kohler is ready, we will complete a 
startup on the generator. 

 
Irrigation Update 
Once the well is up and running on the Tuesday September 28th irrigation restrictions will 
revert to the odd/even irrigation required in the City Ordinance. 
 
Builders and Developers are permitted to begin installing new sod from Monday 20th with 
certain restrictions, each Developer/Builder will be allowed to install sod in up to 10 
homes per week. The new sod will only be irrigated every other day for a total of 3 hours 
per day. Once the new well is up and running on the 28th of September, these 
restrictions will be removed. 
 
Thank you for patience and understanding during this difficult time. 
 


